
 

 

The Annual Meeting held May 20, 2015 had 
a great outcome. A new Board of Directors 
was elected as follows;  Ivan Gennis Presi-
dent, Steve Huffman Vice President, Melanie 
Herman Treasurer, and continuing their 
term, Marcia Britton-Gray, Secretary and 
Pamela Zanze, Member at Large.  If you see 
them around please congratulate them and 
thank them for their services. The other 
items being voted on were the IRS Revenue 
Ruling 70-604, to apply any excess funds to 
the next yearõs assessments and the proposed 
changes to the CC&Rs and Bylaws. The IRS 
Ruling was accepted with a majority poll of 
265 yes votes. The approval of the proposed 
changes to the CC&Rs and Bylaws had a 
different outcome. While needing a 50% plus 
1 quorum in the affirmation, we received 250 
yes votes and 67 no votes.  The Board of 
Directors has chosen to extend the balloting 
period until June 19, 2015. If you have not 
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June 2015  

Whatõs Behind the Fence? 

How does your patio grow? Is it a wild and 

wonderful jungle? A tranquil Zen garden? 

The patios are one of the greatest features 

of Nepentheõs beautiful garden homes and 

provide a unique opportunity to create a 

special outdoor space. There is something 

else behind your patio fence and that is the 

backside of the fence and the siding of your 

home. What you do in the patio can have a 

very direct effect on the maintenance costs. 

Please, check the level of your soil- is it 

touching the bottom edge of the fence or the 

siding? If so, dig it away. That dirt-to-wood 

contact is like keeping a large wet sponge on 

your house.   

Keep your fences and siding dry. Keep your 

eyes open for any developing problems with 

your irrigation system. Keep vegetation clear 

from the wood- this can act like a wick for 

water-to-wood contact. Have your trees 

trimmed regularly. Other issues weõve seen 

are trees outgrowing their space and pushing 

up fence posts or maybe even your own 

foundation! 

Itõs not fair to ask all the owners to pay for 

one ownerõs neglect and, in fact, Nepenthe 

Association has the right under the governing 

documents to effect the necessary repairs and 

(Continued on page 5) 

turned in a ballot yet please do so. Also, if 
you need any information or have any ques-
tions please contact the office or any Board 
member.  

Thank you to the Inspectors of Elections for working so 

hard to make sure every ballot was counted!  




